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IN THE MATTER of 

the Resource Management Act 1991 
 

 
AND 

 

 
IN THE MATTER of 

Hearing of submissions, further 

submissions and variations on the 

Proposed Te Tai o Poutini Plan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MINUTE 45 – Extension for Cumulative 
Effects of Wastewater Disposal Reporting 



2  

 

INTRODUCTION 

1. The Hearing Panel issued Minute 38 on 9 August 2024, requesting the West Coast 
Regional Council (the Regional Council) provide a report by 27 September 2024 on the 
potential cumulative effects of onsite wastewater disposal in relation to rezoning 
proposals at Moana and Cape Foulwind. 

2. The Regional Council sought a proposal for the work from a suitably qualified 
provider. The proposal was received on 17 September and a contract signed on 19 
September. 

3. The provider has indicated that they cannot deliver the report by 27 September and 
requests an additional two weeks to undertake the work.  

4. The Hearing Panels grants a two-week extension to 11 October 2024 for delivery of 
the report. 

 

Dean Chrystal 
 

Independent Commissioner – Chair - on behalf of the Hearing Panel members 

19 September 2024 


